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BRIMFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MEETING TUESDAY 7/10/2012 @ 7:00 PM
Members Present: Matt Toth, Ian Lynch, Roger deBruyn, Lee Goodspeed
Meeting Opens: 7:40 PM – Ian Lynch
7:40 PM Interview Potential Board Members: Joseph DiCiantis-Ressiguie & Stephen Phifer

Two local residents, Joseph DiCiantis-Ressiguie (of 20 Marsh Hill Rd) and Stephen Phifer (of 33 Hollow Rd) expressed interest in serving on the BCC.  BCC was asked by the Selectmen to interview the potential board members and make a recommendation to the Selectmen on whom to appoint.   The discussion began with Roger deBruyn giving an overview of the role and responsibilities of a conservation commissioner.  He discussed meeting dates and times, site visits, open meeting laws and ethics regulations, the MACC training and “Fundamentals” courses offered, MACC’s yearly conference, violations and enforcement orders.
The prospective board members were then asked why they wanted to serve on the BCC.  Their answers are as follows:
1. Steve Phifer: Is very interested in the work of BCC and always has been.  He served on the commission in the past.  He has a back ground in construction and is familiar with the WPA. He wishes to address the issues of the collapse in enforcement and the lack of support at the state level.

2. Joey DiCiantis-Ressiguie: Is a local fisherman and an avid outdoors man.  He sees the impacts daily that bad land management has on our local waterways and the result of filling in wetlands.  Upon construction of his home, Joey had to meet current stream crossing standards and had to complete a large wetland replication.  This process furthered his interest in serving on the board and ensuring compliance with the WPA.  He is very interested in becoming active in the town and wants to learn more about the WPA.  Joey also has a background in construction.

The BCC determined they would be more than happy to have either, or both residents serve on the commission.  Angela will send a letter to the Selectmen expressing the BCC recommendation.  BCC is also still waiting for a letter of resignation from Jeff Buckle.  Angela will inform the Selectmen of this and request the Selectmen acquire themselves about Mr. Buckle’s resignation.

8:15 PM Administrative Discussion: Meeting Consistency 

Lee Goodspeed expressed concerns about the notification process for informing commissioners about upcoming site visits and meetings.  He claims he was not informed of the special meeting held Saturday June 30, 2012 @ 9:30 AM and the corresponding site visit held earlier in the day for the Highway Department.  Lee was informed that it was discussed and made clear at the meeting 4 days earlier; and all other commissioners were aware and made it to the special meeting and site visit but him.  It was determined that if site visits are scheduled at a meeting Angela will send an email at the end of that meeting to all members providing the location and time of the site visits.
Angela will also email the agenda and minutes from the previous meeting to the commissioners no later than the Thursday prior to the up-coming meeting.  For example: Angela will email the minutes and agenda by Thursday July 19, 2012 for the up-coming meeting on Tuesday July 24, 2012.  Angela will also look into posting the minutes and agendas on the town website for public access and to allow the commissioners to review past minutes in preparation for continued meetings/hearings.  Ian also set up a flicker account for the sharing of photos from site visits.  He will supply Angela with the user name and password for her to forward to the commissioners.

8:35 PM Sign Payable Voucher: Quill $101.95 
Motion made by Matt Toth to sign the payable voucher in the amount of $101.95 for office supplies including a cord for the projector, pens and a day planner.

Motion seconded by Lee Goodspeed
No further discussion – vote taken – 4 yes 0 no 0 abstain

Motion Carries

8:38 PM: Sign Payable Voucher: MACC $95.00
Motion made by Matt Toth to sign the payable voucher to MACC in the amount of $95.00 for Angela Panaccione to take the course “Wetland Delineation for Beginners” scheduled for Friday September 19, 2012 at 9 am in Princeton, MA.
Motion seconded by Roger deBruyn
No further discussion – vote taken – 4 yes 0 no 0 abstain

Motion Carries

8:40 PM: Sign Payable Voucher: MACC $275.00
Motion made by Roger deBruyn to sign the payable voucher to MACC in the total amount of $275.00; $220.00 for the payment of MACC yearly dues and the $55.00 for the “Identifying Common New England Shrubs” course taken by Matt Toth.
Motion seconded by Lee Goodspeed
No further discussion – vote taken – 4 yes 0 no 0 abstain

Motion Carries
8:41 PM Administrative Discussion: Agent Appointment

This discussion is a continuation of previous discussions on making Angela Panaccione an Agent for the BCC.  Currently there is no description of the job duties and responsibilities for Angela Panaccione.  A discussion occurred on what the job is, what Angela has made it and what BCC would want to see it become; given that it is only part time.  Angela supplied the BCC with the MACC model job description for staff, including the duties and responsibilities for and Agent and Administrator.  Angela already performs several of the functions an Administrator would perform.  Matt Toth will review the information supplied by MACC and will draft a job description for the next meeting for discussion.  Angela will put it on the Agenda and a vote will occur as to whether to make Angela the Administrator or Agent for the BCC.  

Note:  We have also begun incorporating the condition of “With respect to all conditions, the Conservation Commission designates the Conservation Administrator, or Assistant, as consultant to the Commission, as its agent with full powers to act on its behalf in administering and enforcing this Order” into the OOC we issue.

8:54 PM Administrative Discussion: Meeting Times 

It has been discussed previously that meeting times get changed to 7 pm, opposed to 7:30 pm to allow sufficient time to deal with administrative matters and allow room for public inquiries.  Meetings & hearings will still not be scheduled until 7:30 pm, and will be scheduled at 20 minute intervals.  A stronger effort needs to be made to keeping meetings & hearings in this time frame.  A standard protocol needs to be developed for meetings and hearings.  

It was suggested we try to conduct site visits individually before the meeting to allow better discussion of the proposed projects.  It was also suggested we have a viewing time at the office for the NOI’s and RDA’s before the meeting.  Angela will also send out an email with the agenda & minutes summarizing the NOI’s and RDA’s we have received so the commissioners can be better prepared for the meeting and expedite the review process.  Angela will also meet with Ian before meeting to review the agenda and plans for up-coming meetings and hearings.
It was determined that a standard protocol for meetings and hearings will go as follows:

· Opening Meeting/ Hearing: Applicant and/or representative will provide BCC with a brief summary of the plan, including who performed the delineation and when, the amount of resource area or buffer zone to be disturbs and any alternatives to work that may be present.  No questions will be asked at this time.  A full commission site visit will be scheduled and the meeting will be continued to our next scheduled meeting.
· Site Visit:  A full commission site visit will be preformed to verify the wetland delineations, determine if any other resource areas are present, locate the proposed project in relation to wetlands and resource areas, determine type and location of erosion controls and determine any questions and concerns to be addressed by applicant at next hearing or meeting.  A site visit report will be completed by Angela and forwarded to the commissioners before the next meeting for review.  Site visit discussions should be kept to a minimum and only provide guidance to the applicant. 
· Next Meeting/Hearing:  A discussion of the site visit and corresponding report will occur and at this point the commissioners will address the applicant with any questions and concerns that may have arisen from the site visit.  Upon completion of the Q & A, the commission will determine if further information is needed, and by when.  If it is determined that the applicant has met all the requirements the meeting will be closed and an OOC will be issued.  Angela will draft the OOC for this meeting to allow issuance if BCC see fit.  This meeting will be limited to 30 minutes.  If an order cannot be completed and signed by this time it will be signed at the next meeting

9:09 PM Sign Payroll   

Motion made by Matt Toth to sign payable voucher for Angela Panaccione in the amount of $582.75 for 37 hours.  $315.00 from account 01-0171-5114 and $267.75 from account 14-0171-4382 for the pay period of 7/1/2012 to 7/14/2012.  

Motion seconded by Roger deBruyn
No further discussion – vote taken – 4 yes 0 no 0 abstain

Motion Carries

9:11 PM Violation: Dave Mayo (  10 Shaw Road

Matt Toth informed the commission the violation this past January.  A site visit was conducted on Saturday January 14, 2012. Mr. Mayo had constructed a path through a significant amount of wetlands bordering Little Alum pond, crossed and filled at least three streams and removed sand from the lake in order to build and gain access to a boat ramp/launch into the lake.  Mr. Mayo was informed to stop work immediately, file an NOI and restoration plan or the commission would issue an Enforcement Order.  It was recommended that Mr. Mayo hire an environmental engineer or consultant.  Mr. Mayo hired Mark Farrell of Green Hill Engineering.
An Enforcement Order was issued to Mr. Mayo on June 12, 2012.  The EO was to immediately cease and desist from any further activity, and appear before the Conservation Commission on Tuesday June 26, 2012.  At this time Mr. Mayo informed the BCC that he has stabilized the site and removed the rocks and stream crossings.  He will be completing a Notice of Intent (NOI) that is in compliance with the WPA and its regulations and will submit it to BCC no later than Wednesday, July 11, 2012.  This NOI will evaluate the options Mr. Mayo has for constructing a path for river access and a potential dock on the lake.  Failure to submit a completed NOI would require full restoration of the site.

A site visit was conducted on Saturday July 7, 2012 at 9:00 AM at 10 Shaw Road to determine the extent of site restoration.  It was determined there is still fill in the wetlands and Mr. Mayo just covered it with brush and planted grass over the gravel he previously laid at the site.  It appeared Mr. Mayo was just attempting to hide the path.  The area appears to have over 1,000 square feet of wetland alterations that needs to be addressed and restored.  BCC is requesting a NOI addressing the alterations and proposes wetland replication on a 1:1 scale.  The fill still in place needs to be fully removed, not just hid from plain site.  A deadline of Wednesday July 11, 2012 was set for the NOI to be received, if Mr. Mayo is still not in compliance a request will be made to DEP for further assistance.
9:22 PM Violation: Richard Cayer 59/61 Haynes Hill Road

As of the last correspondence, Mr. Krevosky informed the commission all the stumps have been removed, the area has been re-flagged with 83 wetland flags, no logs or stumps remain in the wetlands and crushed stone has been laid at the end of the drive.  There is an extensive amount of wetlands to be restored and Mr. Krevosky is currently working on a draft restoration plan to minimize the number of stream and wetland crossings.  The proposal will have one common drive, opposed to the two previously proposed, reducing wetlands alterations by 1000 square feet.  The crossings themselves will consist of three sided bottomless culverts.  There are still stump and log piles to be removed, but there are located in the uplands.  An erosion control pad will be installed, the silt fences will be extended, and trenches will be dug to prevent further erosion.  Additionally, the initial culvert will be removed.  
A site visit was conducted on Saturday July 7, 2012 at 10:00 AM at 59/61 Haynes Hill Road to determine the extent of site restoration.  It was determined the treatment area is the same and they are re-grading the area currently to move the soils back where they belong.  The illegal stream crossing at the initial culvert is still present.
Mr. Cayer and EBT consulting have attended three previous meetings with only up-dates and no solid plan.  If no restoration plan is provided by the next meeting on Tuesday July 10, 2012 Mr. Cayer will be considered in violation of the EO and the DEP will be contacted. Fines may also be a possibility.  The deadline for a restoration plan was June 26, 2012 so he is currently in violation of the EO.  
9:30 PM Violation: Debra Martynowicz 68 St.Clair Road

BCC received several different complaints from several different residents about a logging operation at 68 St. Clair Road.  Logging is occurring right up to a brook, with no filter strip in an area not designated on the plan for harvest.  The logging is also occurring in the required 50’ filter strip.  Angela contacted Carmine Angelonie from DCR and conducted a site visit with him on Wednesday June 20, 2012.  At this point Mr. Angelonie agreed with Angela’s findings and issued a stop work order immediately.   There is an approved Forest Cutting Plan, but the cut was not in compliance with the conditions present in the plan.  

Currently DCR has jurisdiction over the violation and BCC role is to monitor the restoration at the site required by the stop work order issued by DCR.  If further degradation to the resource area occurs, BCC may issue an enforcement order of our own and take over jurisdiction.  Angela will talk to Carmine again to set in stone what jurisdiction we currently have and if we have a right to access the property.
Note: Ms. Martynowicz has recently informed the BCC by phone that she is taking her property out of Ch.61 and will be selling.
Meeting adjourned 9:38 PM – Declared by Chair Ian Lynch
Sincerely Submitted

Angela Panaccione, BCC Assist.
Salisbury Annex Bld.
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